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With Christ as our guide;  

 Learning together;  

Loving God and each other;  

Becoming the best we can be NEWSLETTER 

CHRISTMAS 2013 

IõM WAITINGé 

There is more Christian significance to the pagan and worldly aspects of our Christmas       

preparations than we might imagine. While we stand in queues at checkouts listening to 

Yuletide music (in November!) or as we idle our car engines in lines of traffic on the way to or 

from the shops; while we stand impatiently at bus stops and on station platforms suffering from 

the inexplicable non -arrival of our transport home, we are forced to WAIT.  Waiting can seem 

such a waste.  How we could be using our precious time more profitably if only we didnõt have 

to WAIT.  Waiting can be dead time, frustrating and provoking.   There are virtues to be gained, 

of course: enforced waiting might teach us patience, it might offer us an opportunity to pause 

in our busy lives and just ôbeõ.  Maybe God is offering us a break, if only we knew how to use it.  

Then there is the spiritual truth that Advent is all  about waiting; it reflects the generations who 

waited for the often predicted Messiah to come.  It reminds us that a delay is not a denial from 

God, but that He acts in His own time, indeed, outside time.  So this particularly impatient shop-

per (and I think there are  others like me) needs to learn to live in Godõs good time and maybe 

use the pauses in lifeõs frenetic passage of time to reflect and pray ð and start by praying for 

the gift of Patience.  

 

I wish all our families, friends, students, staff and governors a very happy and peaceful       

Christmas; may we all value the time we have together and use the pauses to think about and 

act for those less fortunate  

MISS SAIGON 

Our annual school production this 

year continued the St Peterõs tradi-

tion of ambition and excellence in 

its presentation of the School     

Version of ôMiss Saigonõ.  

 

A challenging yet hugely entertain-

ing modern opera left some audi-

ences in tears and resulted in a 

standing ovation of several minutes 

on the last night.  

 

The individual performances were 

sensational and matched by the 

brilliant ensemble pieces and our 

superb orchestra playing non -stop 

throughout. The staging, lighting 

and set design were all high quality 

and contributed to the enthralling 

experience; it was a massive       

success and a thoroughly absorbing 

eveningõs entertainment.   
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ST PETERõS ALL - THROUGH SCHOOL 

 

The opening of St Peterõs two reception classes is 

scheduled for September 2014.  We have appointed 

Mrs Kathy North, latterly Headteacher of Christ the 

King School, coaxing her out of retirement, to be our interim ôHead of Schoolõ until we can ap-

point a permanent incumbent.   She has already undertaken a great deal of work in planning for 

the new primary phase and the next two terms will be crucial in appointing staff and creating 

the curriculum.  

 

We held an open evening for prospective parents at the Iford site on Tuesday 3 December, 

which was extremely well attended and there was a real ôbuzzõ to the event.  Although the new 

building is simply an open field we had marked out the site and also set out a classroom in the 

hall, complete with furniture.  Parents were very excited about the prospect of an all -through 

school and recognised the benefits from both primary and secondary perspectives.  

 

The building plans are developing nicely!  We hope to gain planning permission soon for the first 

phase of the project which will involve building four new classrooms at Iford in line with the sci-

ence labs on the other side of the footpath; it will also require the laying of new ôhard play areaõ 

at Southbourne. We will then have to manage operating the reception classes with our Years 7 

and 8 for the first year. During this time we will build a block to house Year 7 and 8 students when 

they transfer from Iford. This block will probably be situated on the current playground and will 

comprise of a dozen or so classrooms, a multi -purpose hall, a kitchen area and PE changing 

rooms.  This will allow the current dining area to be converted to other use (yet to be decided).  

In addition we will need to enhance other specialist areas around the school.  We have ensured 

that there is sufficient time to make the alterations at Southbourne; if required we can keep Year 

7 and 8 at Iford for two years along with the reception and Year 1 class.  

Artists impressions 

OFSTED 

 

The school has been working hard to make the educational provision at St Peterõs even better, 

following our Ofsted report last year.  I still feel we lost out because we were one of first schools 

to be inspected under the new tighter framework.  Schools in some parts of the country, that 

have been inspected more recently, seem to have had a less severe outcome.   

 

There is still work to be done and we have spent a great deal of time exploring how we improve 

the quality of learning for all students by changing the way we teach to use more effective strat-

egies.  We have also appointed student learning leaders who work with staff to tease out what 

works best for students, remembering that learning is done by  the students not to  them.  

 

We have improved our statistical tools when tracking and analysing the studentsõ progress from 

one term to the next, focusing on students meeting or exceeding their expected targets and 

then intervening where students do not.  We have undertaken a lot of work in supporting stu-

dents on free school meals (FSM) using ôPupil Premiumõ money to provide tailored assistance for 

those students preparing for exams as well as for students in other year groups who are undera-

chieving significantly, according to our tracking data.  
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We would welcome the support of parents and carers in a number of ways.  Firstly by continuing 

to support the work of the school and encouraging the children we serve not to be satisfied with 

second best.  There were a few, a minority of students, last year who openly admitted that they 

would be happy with a C grade in their GCSE subjects when they clearly had the ability to 

achieve a B or higher.  As they began their slide into mediocrity you could see the danger       

approaching, which was inevitable in some cases.  The amount of revision dwindled and, in the   

final analysis that ôCõ grade eluded them.  Whilst a ôDõ grade is a perfectly admirable GCSE      

result, it is insufficient to allow progress to further and higher education, the competition for which 

is increasing.   

 

Secondly, Ofsted are encouraging parents and carers to comment on the quality of their        

childrenõs education by registering with the Ofsted website, ôParent Viewõ and completing a   

simple questionnaire.  We would be VERY GRATEFUL if you would complete this official review; 

the more parents (not students, Iõm afraid) sign up and respond, the clearer the picture of        

parental satisfaction (or not) for the inspectors.  

To register go to: http://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/register  

EXAM RESULTS 

There were some key measures that have seen vast improvements on previous performance.  For 

example, the percentage of students achieving five or more GCSEs / BTec results at C+ rose from 

73% in 2012 to 80% this year.   

 

All students (at whatever ability level) did well on average.  If you take each grade and turn it 

into a number (A* =  58, A = 52, B = 46 and so on) and average that total per student, you obtain 

a measure of all the studentsõ achievements (not just at the top end). In 2012 our ôtotal average 

point scoreõ figure was 387, which this year has increased to 453.   

 

We spent a great deal of time and effort focusing on Mathematics last year and consequently 

the percentage of students achieving a C or above in Mathematics rose from 71% in 2012 to 78% 

this year which is well above the national average.  

MOBILE PHONES 

 

Just a brief reminder about the school policy on mobile phones for students in Years 7 to 11: donõt 
bring them in.  

 

Mobile phones seen by teachers will be confiscated and for second offences this would be for a 

week. Schools that allow mobile phones often report high levels of cyber bullying and other inap-

propriate uses. If parents and carers need to contact their children we will always pass on        

messages during the school day.  

Headteacher  

Thank you for your support.  
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CHAPLAINCY NEWS. 

 

This term has been busy, with our annual retreats and pilgrimages to Portsmouth Cathedral and 

St. Dominicõs Priory in Sway. We have also begun our ôRainbowsõ Programme. I would like to 

thank all the facilitators who give up their time to help: Mr Tebbutt, Mr Herford, Mrs Hockley, Miss 

Brown, Miss North, Mrs Berberian, Bob Belcher and Mrs Marani (parent). We say a fond farewell to 

Miss Brown who is leaving us and thank her for her wonderful work with Rainbows.  

 

Parentsõ Support Group continues to meet every month in the chapel from 7.30pm ð 9pm. Dates 

of meetings for next term are: Thursday 16 th January, 13 th February and 13th March.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We pray that as we contemplate the baby Jesus, we will walk each day in awareness of Godõs 

great love for us, and be filled with that peace which is beyond earthly understanding.  

 

We wish you all a Happy and Holy Christmas.  

 
Maggie, Juliette and Teresa.  

Empty Vessels ð Year 7, two day retreat. 

They say that empty vessels make the most noise; while that may be true for our Year 7 students, 

it helped to focus students on what makes good content this term in our 2 day in -school retreat.  

 

Empty Vessels was a two day workshop and time of reflection, inviting students to explore their 

faith in a peer group setting. This will help the young people to recognise that they are a vessel of 

faith, open ended, ready to be filled.  

 

This was a real opportunity for us to show that spirituality and belief in God goes beyond 

RE. Students were involved in a variety of workshops within subject areas: English, Drama, 

φ +ÉÎÇÓ ψȡχ %ÌÉÓÈÁ ÓÁÉÄȟ ΅'Ï ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÁÓË ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕÒ 
ÎÅÉÇÈÂÏÕÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÅÍÐÔÙ ÊÁÒÓȢ $ÏÎ΄Ô ÁÓË ÆÏÒ ÊÕÓÔ Á ÆÅ×Ȣ 
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Art, Pottery, Prayer Ministry, History and Maths, to name but a few. The two days culminated in a 

Mass bringing many aspects of the workshops together.   

 

 

 

 
 

Empty Vessels gave Year 7 students the opportunity to 

learn more about themselves and the chance to see 

each of their subject areas in a different way. Students 

were able to experience learning in their tutor groups ra-

ther than in their ability sets, experience activities that 

were both more practical and more varied than in their normal school day. The buzz in Year 7 

was definitely palpable.  

 

 

But far be it from us to make all the comments; here are some from the students themselves:  

 

ôI enjoyed learning about some of the interesting and unknown things about space and 

how God gave the world interest and beauty.õ 

 

ôI liked the Letters to God because the short clip at the beginning was really good.  

We also got to write a letter that only God could read.õ 

ô 

The prayer and meditation was good because I felt calm and we talked to Jesus. Also we 

talked about God which was interesting to listen to.õ 

 

ôThey all had a relationship with God and it was enjoyable. ô 

 

¥.U B=RKQNEPA S=O 4ECJQI 'E@AEu SA =HOK CKP PK I=GA =J KNEC=IE DA=NPr§ 

 

ô6ÐÌ èÚßÔáÐÚÛá èÌßÌ È ÏÚÚË ÊÐÈØÊÌ âÚ ÏÌâ âÚ ÔØÚè Úäß ÊÕÈááÖÈâÌá 

 

óI learnt that every subject can somehow involve Godô 

 

Other quotes:  

ôGod is still creating thingsõ 

ônothing is impossibleõ 


